
 
NCC-037750-19 - Access chambers & retention sockets 

 
 
 
Dear Requester, 
 
Further to your enquiry, please see the attached. 
 
We trust this now resolves your enquiry, however should you have any further queries 
please do not hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
Details below for access chamber and retention sockets attached. 
 

Access chamber 300x545x453 Lid 
and box  

EN124 Class B125 Vertical loading 12.5 tonnes on both 
chamber and cover 

 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s and answers on its 
website, under Disclosure logs. (see link)  
 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-
log/ 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team 
Manager, Complaints and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 
7QP or email complaints@nottscc.gov.uk . 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
Complaints and Information Team 
County Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Requester, 

Thank you for your request for information relating to traffic signals, street lighting and 
highways work. 

 You requested spends on access chambers, covers and sockets installed for the last year.  

I can confirm that we are withholding the cost element information under S43(2) of the 
Freedom of Information Act on the grounds that release would be likely to prejudice the 
commercial interests of Viaem / Nottinghamshire County Council.  

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
mailto:complaints@nottscc.gov.uk


Before reaching this decision, we considered whether the public interest in withholding this 
information outweighed the public interest in disclosure.  Releasing the specific costs, you 
requested would significantly prejudice the commercial interests of those companies in any 
future tender process.  It would provide a significant advantage to their direct competitors 
and would considerably affect their ability to operate effectively in the competitive 
marketplace.  

It is our conclusion, therefore, that on balance the public interest lies in withholding this 
information.  We could supply total numbers purchased and the product specifications if this 
would be of any use to you, please let me know. 

I am sorry I cannot be more helpful.    

You have the right to ask us to review the decision to withhold this information.  If you wish 
to do so, or if you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, 
then please write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West 
Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail 
Kind Regards 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall 


